
Wednesday 7th September 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

It is absolutely wonderful to welcome everyone back to school and it has been a real joy 

visiting the classrooms and seeing all the smiling faces. Today we celebrated our first school 

mass of the year with Father Ged.  

 

Children can arrive anytime from 8.45am and go into class ready for the start of the day at 

8.55am. The only difference is that children in Nursery and Reception use the main car park 

entrance. Children in Year 1-6 can make their own way into class. 

 

A reminder that the car park will be closed from 8.30 as the entrance will be used; 

please park considerately.  

 

This term school will gradually open up and over the course of the next few weeks clubs will 

start once more and more events will be added. All events are added to the school calendar 

and I ask you regularly check for updates. The calendar can be accessed here - 

https://www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk/calendar.  

 

On Friday teachers will be sending out welcome letters which will outline class procedures 

such as information about reading books and will also give you information about your child’s 

curriculum coverage this year. Additional resources will be sent out via Google Classroom 

over the course of the year to support work carried out in class. In the next few weeks 

homework will be added to Google Classroom (the welcome letter from your child’s class 

teacher will outline this).  However please be patient, as with any online system at the start 

of the year, class registers will need to be updated. In the meantime please do not hesitate 

should you have any questions; we are always available. 

 

For children in Reception to Year 2, hot school dinners are free and for everyone else the 

cost this term will be £79.20 or £12 per week if you prefer. All payments are made 

electronically through ParentPay.  

 

The children all looked fantastic in their school uniform and throughout the course of the 

school year we expect this high standard to be maintained. Can we remind everyone of our 

school uniform policy of shirt and tie during the Autumn/Winter months and polo 

shirts/summer dresses in Spring/Summer.   

  

We would also like to remind you that due to health and safety, pets are not permitted on the 

school premises. We have to always be mindful of the safety of our children and we know 

we can rely on your support for this.  

 

We would just like to add a thank you for your support in our new role as Acting 

Headteachers and look forward to speaking to you throughout the year.     

 

Yours sincerely 

 

A Smith and M Atherton 

https://www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk/calendar


 

 

 

 

 

 

 


